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ACTION REQUESTED OF THE BOARD OF ESTIMATES:
The Board is requested to endorse a Governmental/Charitable Solicitation Application for
submission to the Board of Ethics of Baltimore City to allow Councilmember Zeke Cohen and
staff to solicit donations to support the planning and execution of summer programming at
Baltimore City Public Schools. The period of the campaign, pending Board approval, will be
effective upon Board approval to August 30, 2023.

AMOUNT AND SOURCE OF MONEY:
No general funds are involved in this transaction.

BACKGROUND AND EXPLANATION:
Donations will be solicited from Baltimore businesses, civic leaders, the foundation community,
and the general population. A potential donor list will be composed of individuals, organizations,
businesses, and foundations that contribute to the economic, social, and cultural vitality of
Baltimore City. Most of the individual and corporate entities fitting that description are not
controlled donors. However, those potential donors who are controlled donors with respect to the
City Council or the Board of Estimates will not be targeted or singled out in any way and will be
solicited, if at all, in the same manner as the other potential donors.

Baltimore City school children depend on schools being open in the summer for classes and
extracurriculars that provide both enrichment and a sanctuary for students. This summer,
however, BCPSS is limiting programming to four days a week.Young people in Baltimore
deserve to have safe spaces to go, especially in the summer when there is typically a rise in
violence.
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Funds raised will go toward providing programming on Fridays for BCPSS students.
Councilmember Cohen and his staff intend to raise between $30,000-40,000 in this campaign.
These funds will support organizing, planning, and executing programming for Baltimore City
schoolchildren on Fridays throughout the summer.

Baltimore City Code Article 8, Section 6-26, prohibits solicitation or facilitating the solicitation
of a gift. An exception was enacted in 2005 to permit certain solicitations that are for the benefit
of an official governmental program or activity, or a City endorsed charitable function or activity.
Ethics Regulation 96.26B sets out the standards for approval, which includes the requirement
that the program, function or activity to be benefited and the proposed solicitation campaign
must be endorsed by the Board of Estimates or its designee.

MBE/MWE PARTICIPATION:
N/A

APPROVED BY BOARD OF ESTIMATES:
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